BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING

Tuesday, May 22, 2018 7:00 pm

Board members present: Matthew Puntin, James Consolati, Michael Curtin & Molly Curtin-Schaefer.

See attached sheet for other present.

Mail was read.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

• Well tests were received from: Sisters of the Visitation and Santarella.

Mr. Robert Sylvia of 51 Cooper Creek Road will install rails on the outside deck. Brittany Bentley (the tenant) did not attend meeting and the water test will be discussed at the next meeting when she can attend.

Mr. Edward Perkins of 89 Main Road, submitted a Title 5 report which was reviewed. This is an 8 bedroom house. Matthew Puntin made a motion to approve the installation of an additional septic tank be installed in conjunction with the existing 1250 gallon septic tank. A new 1500 gallon septic tank must be installed in series after the existing tank. Additionally, the new tank should have an effluent filter with access cover installed at the outlet tee. Michael Curtin seconded, no opposition.

<u>Elizabeth Cross of 74 Main Road</u> submitted an application for repair or replace an existing on-site sewage disposal system. Robert Tynan of ECO Dynamics stated it is a reconfiguration of the existing system on the property. This application was unanimously approved.

SCHAFFER, 35 COOPER CREEK ROAD: Mr. Tom Cook was in from Berkshire Engineering for a sign-off from the Board for the Perc-Rite Drip Dispersal septic system. Unanimously approved.

Meeting closed at 7:30 p.m.

Matthew Puntin, Chairman

James Consolati, Clerk

Michael Curtin, Member

BOARD OF SELECTMEN / BOARD OF HEALTH

Date:_	May 22,	2018
	Time :	Name:
	7100	Ton Cook
		42 Cross
		BOB TYNAN
		Mark Cyth